St Malachy Parents Club Meeting Agenda
January 13, 2020
6:30 pm Meeting

Welcome/Prayer: Alisande Rapps

Treasurer’s Report: Nick Emmerson

The $10-$15 given by each family in the past for desserts, was now taken from Sweets and Treats, we
made about $1,000 in profit, which is up from last year.

New apparel sale money still hasn’t been added to the new budget, but there is money out there.

We have mademore money this year, then we have at years past at this time.

Secretary’s Report: Kim Cartwright

Nothing new to report on.

School Report: Heather Francque

Mrs. Goethals is retiring after 30 years, at the end of this year, we are currently looking for a new
kindergarten teacher. They would like to take interviews in February, so the new teacher will be at the
kindergarten round up in March. There have been 3 interested parties so far

Winter MAP testing will take place in January all month long grades K-6.

$4,847- grant from Geneseo Education Foundation, chromebooks were purchased for 6th grade students to
use at home/school, and different homework can be given using the technology. The students are proud and
enjoying the use of their new chromebooks, they have started using them for math and social studies at this
point.

An effort is being to honor and recognize our 6th graders

Catholic Schools week-- check newsletter

Feb 14th all school field trip to the movies from a donation on Lewis and Clark expedition the movie is 40
minutes long and Pink’s is providing the bussing

Jan 20th new school, teacher inservice

New Business

Blood Drive Alisande Rapps
o Saturday Feb 1st. 830-1130 in the Narthex, if we get more than 20 people we get some money for

our school. Alisande will talk to her confirmation class about childcare, and follow up. Ms. Hulsbrink
has offered to stay and help as an adult.

The blood center is going to come in and talk to the 6th graders about blood donation, and all it's benefits.

Car Party: Brian & Stephanie Seals



o All of the sub committees are full, but still always in need of additional help.
o April 25th TheTheme is Aloha Let’s Luau

o It's going to be fun, lots of entertainments

o State Street Cafe is catering again

o Judy Kanke is doing all of the desserts with her daughters help. A real treat!

o Looking for packaging and containers for the silent auction baskets. There will be themed baskets
for each grade level, information to come.

o Ticket sales we start in February- Jessi Haars

o The committee is talking about buying new table cloths, black as our seat covers are black as well
and they are $16.03 a piece if we buy at least 17. We are thinking about 45 table cloths, and we will
be able to save them, and use them for lasagna supper and car party moving forward. We will need
some rectangular/square ones as well. As well as storage containers/ totes for them.

o We voted and all Yay for $1,500 towards new table cloths/ materials.

Christmas Program DVDs: Paul Rapps
o Rapps are buying every family a copy of the DVD, the copy is $2. The DVDs are in the process of
getting edited and made currently.

Parents Club Coffee (not happening) Sunday January 26th is Pancake Breakfast- and then can tour the
school if they so choose

Screen Free Pizza Hut Night: Alisande Rapps
o Pizza Hut night is Tuesday Feb. 4th- cash or check only.
o $9 for adults and $5 for child ticket (10 and under) we get $3 per adult ticket and $2 from each kid
ticket. 5-7 pm is when we will get the profits.

Sock Hop Hager/Rapps Is now Saturday February 8th 630-8pm at the school. There will be a DJ, please
stay and chaperone your child(ren). Drinks and snacks will be provided.

Winterfest Alisande Rapps
o Saturday February 15th In the past Parent’s Club has always donated $100 Heaven Scent gift card
for a raffle for Winterfest. ( They are looking for help in the Children’s Room that day too) There is
also an all ages Bingo night that night
Upcoming Parents Club meetings Feb 11th, Mar 10th, April 21st .- Tuesdays all at 630 pm

o May meeting will be a Monday again

Old Business

Lasagna Supper Margo Hone & Kristin Wilson



o $8220.45 profit, we still need to have a wrap up meeting. Also, to express interest in next year.

o It has also been discussed to increase ticket prices. $7 adults, and $5 child are the current prices.
Sloppy Joes are $5.

o Motion to increase ticket prices, and discuss the actual increase at February’s meeting. We will vote
then.

o All families that sold tickets were entered into a drawing- spun for a winner and the Vorac (Kate)

family won, so they will win Scrip gift cards.

e Christmas Scrip Challenge: Kristin Wilson
o The winter challenge for Scrip, 56 school families participated and 32 families hit the $500 challenge,
we sold $46,000 in Scrip, getting us $2,000 in rebates. The school had a PJ party to celebrate.
o Spun for a winner and the Vorac family won, so they will win Scrip gift cards.

e ChristmasThank You: Paul Rapps
o The Christmas program and Holiday caroling are always such a special time. Big thanks to Ms.
Hulsbrink. Ms. Hulsbrink said the turnout was incredible, highest number of people we have ever
had.

e The Geneseo girls varsity team, and each of the girls choose an educator that has impacted their lives. 4 of
the 13 nominations were from St. Malachy’s. They were all honored.

e Closing Prayer: Alisande Rapps

Paul and Alisande Rapps
Parents Club Presidents




